
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE of 15-Day Public Review and Public Meetings 
Draft Fiscal Year 2025 Consolidated Annual Performance and 

Evaluation Report (CAPER) 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Fiscal Year (FY) 2025 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation 
Report (CAPER) will be available for public review for 15 days, beginning September 3, 2025. All related 
documents will be accessible to the public via the City’s website at www.sandiego.gov/cdbg. Hard copies of 
the Draft FY 2025 CAPER will be available for review in the following selected City libraries: Central, Valencia 
Park/Malcolm X, San Ysidro, Logan Heights, Linda Vista, and City Heights/Weingart. Please direct any inquiries 
or comments regarding the CAPER in writing to cdbg@sandiego.gov or to the City of San Diego, Economic 
Development Department, Attention: Draft FY 2025 CAPER Comments, 1200 Third Avenue, Suite 1400, San 
Diego, CA 92101. The public comment period will officially close on September 18, 2025, at 5:00 p.m.  
 
The CAPER is prepared annually and submitted to the United States Department of Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD) as a requirement for continued federal funding through the Community Development 
Grant  (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnerships Program (HOME), and Emergency Solutions Grants (ESG). The 
CAPER serves as an annual assessment of the City’s progress in meeting the goals and addressing the high-
priority needs identified by the Consolidated Plan. The CAPER outlines and reports how funds were spent for 
the reporting period and on the beneficiaries of the community development, social services, and housing 
activities undertaken throughout the year.  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the referenced document will be reviewed and discussed during the following 
upcoming public meetings. The first presentation will take place at the Economic Development & 
Intergovernmental Relations (ED&IR) Committee of the San Diego City Council on Wednesday, September 3, 
2025, at 2:00 p.m. Once available, the agenda for this meeting will be posted at www.sandiego.gov/council-
committees. The ED&IR meeting will be held at 202 C Street, 12th Floor Council Committee Room, San Diego, 
CA 92101. 

The second presentation of the document will be during a public meeting of the Consolidated Plan Advisory 
Board (CPAB) on Wednesday, September 10, 2025, at 10:00 a.m. This meeting will take place at Civic Center 
Plaza, 1200 Third Avenue, 14th Floor, San Diego, CA 92101. Once available, the agenda will be posted on the 
CDBG website at www.sandiego.gov/cdbg/cpab. 
  
The final presentation is scheduled for the San Diego City Council on Monday, September 22, 2025, at 2:00 
p.m. at 202 C Street, 12th Floor Council Chambers, San Diego, CA 92101. The agenda for this meeting will be 
posted on the City Clerk’s website at (www.sandiego.gov/city-clerk) as it becomes available. For the most 
current information, please refer to the City Clerk’s official website.    
  
In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), requests for accommodations or documents in 
alternative formats may be directed to the Office of the City Clerk at cityclerk@sandiego.gov or by calling (619) 
533-4000. The City of San Diego is committed to responding to all accessibility requests in a timely and 
effective manner. 
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